
 BCCC STAFF ASSOCIATION MEETING 
 

Thursday, November 10, 2011 
 

11:00 a.m.  
 

Minutes 
 

The Staff Association met on Thursday, November 10, 2011 in Building #1, Room 105. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 11:00 a.m. by President Jo Linda Cooper who welcomed 
everyone to the meeting. The minutes of the October 7, 2011 meeting were read by Pauline 
Godley. Gail Ambrose moved to accept the minutes as read; Sandy McFadden seconded. 
 
Brown McFadden reported there was $170 in dues, insurance, and donations collected thus far. 
There are currently 13 paid members. Wesley and Kay Beddard donated $10 to the Association. 
 
Old Business 
 
There was no old business 
 
New Business 
 

 Sandy McFadden asked the group to consider Higher Heights as a suggestion for a 
Christmas project for the Association. Higher Heights is an agency demonstrating an 
effort to address adolescent pregnancy in Beaufort County.  

 
It was decided that we were already obligated to the Zion Shelter and that perhaps next year we 
would consider Higher Heights. 
 

 Sandy McFadden will chair the canned food drive again this year which is already 
underway. Sandy stated each building will need a representative to oversee and collect 
the goods. 

 
Sandy will send out a PDF file to put on the collection boxes in each building. Same as last year, 
the buildings will put up displays with the canned goods and compete for most canned goods and 
other items collected.   
 
Sandy also reported that JobLink was thinking of doing a display in their building. Sandy will 
also visit the Zion Shelter to see if they need other things such as socks, sweat shirts, tee shirts, 
etc. 

 
 Jo Linda reported that she had not heard back from the Salvation Army about the bell 

ringing activity at this time. When she does hear, she will put out an e-mail with time 
blocks so that members and others can sign up to ring the bell. The bell ringing activity 
will be held in front of Belk’s on 15th Street. 



Page 2 
Staff Association Minutes, November 10, 2011 
 
 
New Business  (Con’t.) 
 
 

 December 20th, 2011, is the date for the school Christmas dinner. Student Government 
Association luncheon is scheduled for December 6, 2011. The Staff Association lunch is 
scheduled for December 16th, 2011, from 11:00 a.m to 1:00 p.m. The Association will 
furnish chicken and barbeque from Boss Hog’s Restaurant and staff will be asked to 
bring side dishes and desserts. 
 

 A fundraising effort was discussed. Pauline Godley and Penelope Radcliffe will check on 
a resort for the month of February. 

 
There were no committee updates at this time. 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for January 19, at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Pauline Godley 
 
Pauline Godley, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


